Caseville Water Board
August 28, 2025

Meeting called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Ben Willenberg.
Present: City of Caseville — Jeff Hervert, Clyde Campbell
Caseville Township — Ben Willenberg, Michelle Stirrett

Village of Pigeon — Steven Corrion, Marc Hill

Also present: Troy Hartz, Jamie Learman and Kristen Maust.

Motion by Campbell second by Stirrett to approve the May 30, 2025 minutes. All ayes, motion carried.

Reports: Hartz reported that the water plant purchased a new air dryer for the compressors. Hartz said
that EPA took some samples in July and should have the results back in September sometime. Hartz is
working with our engineers for possible solutions and cost-effective options, once those samples come
back. He mentioned the water seems to be improving, and he will continue to work at keeping it that
way. Hartz found a company that power washed both water towers for a very reasonable cost, and
hopes they can give a quote for future painting of the towers.

Financial Statements: Learman discussed the budget and explained that he doesn’t see a need to
increase rates right now.

Motion made by Hill second by Campbell to approve the financial statements. All ayes, motion carried.
Business: None

Correspondence: None

Public Comments: None

Board Comments: Willenberg expressed many thanks to Hartz for getting the water towers in the city
and the township power washed.

Motion by Hill second by Hervert to adjourn meeting at 8:52 a.m. All ayes, motion carried.

NEXT MEETIN

~December 5, 2025 @8:30 A.M.

Kristen Maust
Recording Secretary




